MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE 

COUNCIL CHAMBER, VESTRY HALL ON THURSDAY 9TH JANUARY 2014
PRESENT: Cllrs. Bancroft, Bunyan, Cook, Fermor, Fletcher, Goodchild, Hemsted, Holmes, macLachlan, Marley, Rook and Swann.  Borough Cllr. John Smith
APOLOGIES: Cllrs. Hazlewood, Holdom and Borough Cllr. Sean Holden.
The Chairman read out the following statement.

Members who had a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct or indirect within the meaning of Section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda were invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when the specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.
No interests were declared.

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:

170:
The Chairman, Cllr. F. Rook proposed that the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 12th December be adopted as a true and accurate record.  This was seconded by Cllr. Cook and agreed.  The Chairman then proposed that the Minutes of the Confidential Item be adopted as a true and accurate record.  Cllr. Fletcher pointed out a typing error which was amended. This was then seconded by Cllr. Bunyan and agreed.
Cllr. Bancroft referred to item 165 on the Minutes of the 12th December and thanked Tunbridge Wells Borough Council for taking such swift action on removing the debris from The Street.

CHAIRMANS REPORT:

171:
The Chairman reported that with regard to the Community Hub on Wilkes Field, urgent issues need to be discussed and it is imperative that an extra Parish Council Meeting is scheduled as soon as possible.  He suggested that this be arranged for the 16th January at 7.30 p m in the Council Chamber. 
POLICY & RESOURCES COMMITTEE REPORT:

172: Cllr. Swann brought forward the report of the meeting held on the 7th January and he invited questions.  Cllr. Fermor referred to the specifications for the grounds contract and the oak tree at The Pound.  Cllr. Swann confirmed that damage to trees was covered in the contract documents. Cllr. Marley enquired whether infrastructure issues would come under Policy & Resources.  Cllr. Rook suggested that this would be something either for Planning or Full Council.  The Clerk advised on the protocol for requesting an item to be considered on the next agenda for Full Council which Cllr. Marley accepted. Cllr. Swann then proposed adoption of the report.  This was seconded by Cllr. Bunyan and agreed.  
PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT:

173: Cllr. Bunyan stated that there had been one meeting held and she invited questions.  Responding to a question from Cllr. Marley regarding the application for Charity Farm, Cllr. Bunyan confirmed that the change of use was for A1 retail use.  The existing tenant of Hartley Dyke Farm Shop is looking to relocate as the owners are not renewing his lease.   
Cllr. Rook informed Members that the recent Borough Planning Committee commenced at 1 p m and finished at 10 p m.  The application for The Barracks at Wilsley Pound was approved.  

BURIAL GROUNDS COMMITTEE:

174: Cllr. Hemsted stated that due to the lack of agenda items, the decision had been taken to cancel the January meeting.  Cllr. macLachlan noted that the burial fees were down on the predicted amount and wondered whether our fees were reasonable.  Cllr. Swann stated that our fees were very reasonable and in fact were less than some of our neighbouring parishes.  Cllr. Cook suggested that cremations appeared to be more popular than burials.  
ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE:

175:
Cllr. Holmes informed Members that the next meeting was scheduled for the 25th March.  On Monday evening the Cranbrook Business Association was holding an open meeting in the Council Chamber, anyone can attend.
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT:
176:
Cllr. Veitch reported that on Christmas Eve the culvert in the Tanyard was clogged and water was coming up over the second half of the grill.  She congratulated and thanked Cllr. Fletcher for taking action to clear the leaves and debris.  She also thanked the Parish Warden, Ivor Hatcher who then took away two trailer loads of material for disposal.  
She reported that she had met with John Miller, the Manager of Cranbrook Co Op regarding the lights in the Regal Car Park.  It was still under dispute which lights are supplied from the Store.  We need to establish a sensible way forward – it is work in progress.

She then reported that we had received a 80% rebate from the Borough Council with regard to the business rates for Jockey Lane.  Members congratulated Cllr. Veitch.
CRANBROOK CONSERVATION AREA ADVISORY COMMITTEE:

177:
Cllrs. Swann and Bunyan confirmed that there had been no recent meeting.
KENT ASSOCIATION OF LOCAL COUNCILS:

178:
Cllr. Fletcher stated that there had been no recent meeting.
ACTION WITH RURAL COMMUNITIES IN KENT:

179:
The Rural News had been circulated. Cllr. Bunyan noted that there still appeared to be quite a lot of grants available but Cllr. Rook reminded Members that this was not usually available to parish councils.
CLERKS REPORT:


180:
The Clerk reminded Members that there was an Open Informal Meeting to be held on Saturday 25th January 2014 in St. George’s Institute – 10.30 – 11.30 a m for anybody interested (or opposed) to the provision of a small fenced-in play area with appropriate equipment specifically for young children in Sissinghurst.  
CORRESPONDENCE:


181:
The Clerk reported that a letter had been received from Miss Camburn thanking the Council for the Section 137 funding for the voluntary hospital car service. 
 A letter had also been received from Nigel Freeman informing us that Community Warden Adam Osbourn will now cover Cranbrook as well as Sissinghurst.  He commenced his duties last week but unfortunately is now off on sick leave.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION:

182:
Cllr. Rook stated that in the absence of Cllr. Hazlewood, he reported that a group had been formed to deliver events in connection with the Great War 1914 – 1918. Cllr. Hazlewood has volunteered to be the Parish Council representative as well as wearing his Royal British Legion hat. He would welcome some help.  Cllr. Holmes volunteered to assist Cllr. Hazlewood.

183:
Cllr. Swann mentioned an article in the Daily Telegraph regarding the new planning rules and the presumption of sustainable development.  He reminded Members of the importance of neighbourhood plans.  

184:
Cllr. macLachlan enquired whether there is any evidence which is the official name for the road running from Sissinghurst to Biddenden.  He had always thought it was Biddenden Road, Sissinghurst yet google has it as Sissinghurst Road.  Cllr. Fermor suggested that the Borough should be asked to put up an official street name sign.

185:
Cllr. Holmes referred to the Notes from the recent Chairman’s meeting held at Tunbridge Wells and the item regarding the Hop Pickers line.  Cllr. Veitch confirmed that it was the Chairman of Paddock Wood Town Council who had raised the queries which Cllr. Holmes was rather surprised about as there were two Paddock Wood councillors on the Hop Pickers Line Group.  The Clerk offered to raise this with the Clerk at Paddock Wood. 
186:
Borough Councillor Smith commended Members to look at the papers for the Cabinet Advisory Board where land/assets for disposal were being considered.  Land in Carriers Road and at Cleavers were on the list.  
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